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Combined Annual Meeting &
Picnic Draws 235+ Attendees

Healthy attendanceat the 1992 Sandia
Heights Homeowners Association
{SHHA) Annual Members’ Meeting

onJune 6, followed by aspirited Spring |

Fling picnic at Sandia Heights Park,
provided a fitting climax for the
Association’s 1991-92 fiscal year.

Fifty SHHA members attended the
Annual Meeting and Board of Direc-
tors election at the County’s District
#5 Fire Station. Committee Chairs
gave brief reports on the past year’s
activities. The 1991-92 Annual Report
{see insert) was distributed to attend-
ees.

Election of six new directors to serve
3-year terms on the SHHA Board con-
cluded the meeting. A complete list of
the newly-elected 1992-93 Board of

Directors and their areas of responsi-
bility appears on page 12.

The annual Spring Fling picnic at
Sandia Heights Park began immedi-
ately following the meeting’s adjourn-
ment. Grilled hamburgers were served
to more than 235 Sandia Heights resi-
dents and their guests. Participants in
the Sandia Classic National Hang Glid-
ing Competition filled the skies over
Sandia Crest. Winds were very favor-
able, and the hang gliders amazed pic-
nickers with the height and longevity
of their flights.

Eating, visiting, and drawings for
door prizes were popular activities
among the adults. Meanwhile the
younger set preferred facepainting,

Continued on page 6

Inflated and deflated, the hot air balloons at the
Spring Fling Picnic were a favorite with the children.

Majority Favors
Keeping
Sandia Heights
Park

Final park survey results are in. More
than 500 responses were received, rep-
resenting 46 percent of the Sandia
Heights Homeowners Association’s
(SHHA’s) total membership.

Based on the survey results, the
SHHA Board concluded that SHHA
members favor the ongoing financial
support of Sandia Heights Park witl
Association dues. However, members
clearly do not want a County park
within the Sandia Heights community.

During 1992-93 the Parks & Recre-
ation Committee plans increased ef-
forts to reduce the allocation of Asso-
ciation dues to Sandia Heights Park
including a review of possible funding
sources and implementation of mea-
sures to reduce expenses, Full analysis
and consideration of comments and
suggestions on the park survey is
planned along with improvements and
publicity for the community’s recre-
ational trails. Continued support for
passage of a County Park Ordinance
also is a priority.

Thanks tothe excellent survey return
rate, the SHHA Board of Directors is
confident the Association obtained an
accurate reading on members’ opin-
ions regarding neighborhood parks

Continued on page 4
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With official state redistricting just a few months away, it seems like the
opportune time to shift to a legislative multi-district column.

The southem third of Sandia Heights (State House District 31) will
continue under the representation of Kip Nicely. Mark Caruso will represen
the northern two-thirds of Sandia Heights (State House District 23). In
January, Tom Wray will be sworn in as the Senator representing all of
Sandia Heights (State Senate District 21), replacing Victor Marshail who
chose not to seek re-election.

—_

One of the most important, and often most difficult, porticns of our job
is trying to get adequate public input. We are here not only to represent the
concerns of our state but also, more specificalty, the citizens of our districts.
In January, we will begin a 60-day session which includes both budgeting
and non-budget issues (unlike our 30 day sessions).

Instead of a commentary/editorial or legislative preview, we're reaching
out to you and asking you to communicate with us. We wantto know what’s
bugging you; what you feel needs to be stopped or started; what we can do
to better communicate with you.

/
. . S 1o s
Please take five minutes and write us a postcard. Straight talk, right to the
point. We will and do act on constituent requests.

Tx1a 3 3 ~ 1y £
We look forward to receiving your mail and comments, Thank you for
giving us the opportugity to represent you!

Rep. Kip Nicely (R-Dist. 31)
1190 Laurel Lp. NE
Albuquerque, NM 87122
292-5577

s

Rep. Mark'Caruso (R-Dist. 23)
7823 Republic NE
Albuguerque, NM 87109
883-5000

/&%

‘Tom Wray, State Senator-Elect (R-Dist. 21)
1835 Tramway Terrace Lp. NE
Albuquerque, NM 87122

298-6591
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Recycling Saturdays for the next three months are August 22, September 26, and October 24, Bring vour
recyciabies between 9 and 11 a.m. to the Quail Run Center, 12700 San Rafael. Items currently accepted for
recycling are aluminum, types 1 and 2 plastics, newspapers, and Kraft paper boxes.

L} A hazardous waste collection center at 6133 Edith NE is now open every Friday from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
and every Saturday from 8 a.m. to 3 p.m. The center only accepts hazardous wastes from individuals, not
businesses. People should bring wastes -- such as paint, paint thinner, used motor oil, caustic cleaners, pool
chemicals, old vehicle batteries, insecticides and herbicides -- in their original containers.

U There will be no refuse collection on Monday, September 7 in observance of Labor Day, Refuse will be
ollected on the following day, Tuesday, September 8.

Q Special thanks to Sandia Heights Resident Floyd Wilson who very generously donated new basketball hoops
for Sandia Heights Park.

(A joint public hearing by the County Planning Commission and the City Environmental Planning Commission
on the proposed Ground Water Policy and Action Plan (GPPAP) was postponed until sometime in the fall to

allow time to try and reconcile concerns about the policy. Watch for meeting announcements in The GRIT
and the Peak Review.

U Quality Water Resources has placed flyers at residences within Sandia Peak Utility Co.’s service area that
contain misinformation and misstatements about the quality of water provided to Sandia Heights’ residents.
There is NO groundwater contamination in Sandia Heights nor are the wells used by the Sandia Peak Utility
Co. contaminated. In analysisiresults of sampling for 51 unregulated contaminants required by the New
Mexico Health and Environment Department, contaminants were found ‘‘nondetected above detection level”’
Tests for lead and copper required by the EPA are in the process of being set up, and results will be pubhshed
as soon as they’re available. If you haven’t turned in your completed survey to the Peak Utility Co., please
do so right away. Call Judy Tumer (296-9585) or Bill Baker (294-7187) if you need more information.

U The Tramway Landscaping Task Force continues to work with County, City, and State officials to secure
funding for Tramway Blvd. landscaping, with possible solutions pending. Watch for announcemerts!

(J Dueto arecent increase in problems with vandalism and trespassing, residents are reminded that the openness
and general absence of walls and fences in the Sandia Heights community is neither a license nor an open
invitation to trespass across private property. Except for County roads and rights-of-way and the very few
dedicated public easements, all property in Sandia Heights is private property. Residents are asked to please
respect the rights and privacy of their neighbors by staying on the public roads and adjacent rights-of-way and
by informing their children to do likewise. Let’s make sure we don’t have to become a commurnity of ““fence-
builders’ in order to preserve and protect our rights to property and privacy.

fJ

Business i3 booming for the SHHA Architectural Review Committee! The all-volunteer committee asks
DlOperty owners to please allow ample time for review and approval of proposed construction/renovation
projects. Projects must be reviewed in the order in which they 're received. Perthe covenants, the Committee
has up to 30 days to review and approve plans. Working late nights and weekends in order to compensate for
poor planning by property owners is truly service above and beyond what should be required ofthese c(ﬁmar d
community volunteers. Call the SHHA office (275-9112) if vou need submittal forms or information ont
architectural review process,
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"THE GRIT
ADVERTISING RATES

Non-commercial ads (baby sitting. house sitting. etc.) FREE
to members of the Sandia heights Homeowners Association.

Business card size - $40 per three (3) issues é

Display ads - $40 per 1/4 page. $75 per 1.2 page. $140 per ful] page

Preprinted inserts - $123 per issue

ALL ADS MUST BE CAMERA-READY AND CORRECTLY SIZED
PAYMENT MUST BE SUBMITTED WITH ARTWORK
Call for information on ad sizes and requirements (273-9112)

Adverhising Artwork and Layout Service Available - Call 247-4011

Deadline for the
November GRIT

The deadline for submitting ads, ad
payment, and information for the No-
vember issue of The GRIT is Wednes-
day, October 15, 1992, Please submit
all materialsto Sherry Lombana, 14201
Encantado Rd. NE, Albuquerque, NM
87123, 275-9112. Advertisers should
note that ad space is limited and is
reserved on a first come, first served
basis. Payment must accompany ad
space reservations.

GRIT Circuiation

This issue of The GRIT was mailed
to the 1075 members of the Sandia
Heights Homeowners Association.

Park Survey

Continued from page 1

and, more specifically, Sandia Heights Park. Specific results were as follows
(Note: Sometimes respondents did not answer all questions):

Sandia Heights Park Survey Results
July, 1992

1. Is convenient access to a park importantt? No 206 303 Yes
2.1f Yes, which of the following amenities should this park contain

(Sandia Heights Park contains items a through 4)? Rank the items
marked Yes in order of importance with #1 being most important.

a) Grassed ball park/soccer field? Nod3 303 Yes Rank 1.93
b) Picnic tables? No24 228 Yes “Rank 2.47
¢) Basketball goals? No 46 197 Yes Rank 3.02
d) Children’s playground equipmenf‘? No31 219 Yes Rank 2.08

¢) Other (see Other Amenities section)

5. Do you favor the continued financial support of Sandia Heights Park
with Homeowners Association dues? No 189 248 Yes

4. It No, how *vould you prefer the dues be spent? (see Comments section)

n

- If jand were available, would you be in favor of a County
Park within the Sandia Heights community that's open to all
County residents? No 293 138 Yes

Other Desired Park Amenities:
Most requested amenity was more trees
and shade (11 requests) followed by
bathrooms (9), water fountain (6), and
more playground equipment (4). BBQ
grills and more grass area each re-
ceived 2 requests, as did volleyball
court/net and horseshoe pit. Other
suggestions ranged from a dog frisbee
area and a par course to benches and a
covered shelter for large groups.

Comments on Re-Allocation of
Dues: Security issues received top
ranking with 44 requests for increased
security measures; 42 respondents pro-
posed either areduction in SHHA dues
or park expenses; a preference for in-
creased spending on covenant enforce-
ment/architectural review was e¢x-
pressed by 41 members; various neigh-
borhood improvements, ranging from
improved roads and snow removal to
litter clean-up and street lights, re-
ceived a total of 40 votes; 22 members
favored expenditures on native iand-
scaping, particularly on Tramway
Blvd.; improved hiking/biking traiis
were a priority for 19 respondents; 13
people waited improved facilities at
the Four Seasons Club including lighted

Continued on page 5
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Park Survey
Continued from page 4

tennis courts and racquetball courts.

A wide variety of other interesting
ideas and comments were submitted
including suggestions for a commu-
nitystorage facility forRV's and boats;
deveiopment and enforcement of com-
munity noise standards; free Tram
passes for homeowners; a public li-
brary; more community patties/get-
togethers.

SHHA
Community
Coffees

Meet new neighbors and see “‘old”
friends at the community coffees. Mark
your calendar and notify your hostess
ifyouplantoattend sothat shecanplan
accordingly. Call Beth Stoil at 296-
4504 if you would like to have a coffee
or if you need a ride. Everyone is
weicome!

Wednesday, Aug. 19, 10 a.m.-12 noon
at the home of Toni Seidel
360 Juniper Hill Rd.
298-1791

Wednesday, Sept. 16, 10a.m.-12 noon
at the home of Ann Marie Cale
9101 Lynx Lp.

293-1949

Wednesday, Oct. 14, 10 a.m.-12 noon
at the home of Janey Brink
1705 Quail Run Ct,
291-8910

Special thanks to Mirtam Friedmen,
Mary-Jo McCarthy, and George and
Bonnie Hight who hosted our coffees

in May, June, and July.

Support Your
Grit A

lvertisers

AVOI

qoes everywhere under the sun.nf

Our sun biock is rated one of the best,
Our Skin So Scft can heip repei those pesky gnats, and

Our fragrances, lotions and cosmetics will keep you
fresh and pretty... even when temperatures soar.

Cali for a free catalogue and a vacation packing list

Fyine Kood 296-9203

Serving Sardia Belghts

MAX SANCHEZ...
YOUR BEST CHOICE

Sandia Heights has a superior alternative
to ordinary real estate sales. Max Sanchez,
consistently one of Albuquerque’s top ten
producers,. teamed with the renowned H.
Parnégg - Realty, offers you Real . Estate
expertise and years of experience.

Max Sanchez lives in Sandia Heights, loves Sandia Heights, and’
knows the territory like it-was his backyard — because it is his
backyard. For professional service and fast, award-winning results
call Max when you buy or sell in Sandia Heights.

Max Sanchez is the Sandia Heighis Specialist.

H. PARNEGG

R E

Max Sanchez, MBA
Associate Broker

Office: 880-2211
Residence: 293-8118

ALTY,

SINCE 955

N C




baseball, kite 1l
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ccquishing and jumping. ‘ That ‘s what we are here for - &

to HELP you. If anything goes

ot wrong, breaks, or wears out |

around your home or office -
we are ready o HELP.,

tor their dfsm ions to the 9&2 S ’A Spring

We are {
full-service Nl f
| general contractors {
B . | specializing in
““ e Commites o s | || Remodeling and

ssoclation picnic: Lucy Russell,
watt, and Kip Nicely.

Maintenance. No matter how
1 smallorlarge yourproblem is,
we standreadyto HELP. Give

us a call today. OurAavice and
Estimates are free.
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Centex Proposes
New Subdivision
In Sandia Heights

Centex Homes has applied to Beralillo County for a
special use permit to allow the construction of 86 single

family c ached homes (dwelling units) on 13.91 acres

ENALLEOn
DRAIIRA

the southiwest corner of Tramway and San
ontimuing south to San Antonio.

Thisar ,mtsto aproposeddensity of 6. 18 dwelling units
peracre (DU/Acre). The land is part of the Sandia Heights
Master Pla

Plan Area/Community and 1s currently owned by

1 Peax« Tram Co. Centex submitted typical

ings depicting two-story, flat-roof homes

with sloping t Je accents similar to their models currently
tin

3
being built in Tanoan East.

Property And Land Services, Inc.

Residents with questions/concerns about the proposed | [y ~ Remodeling ¢ Construction  Maintenance
development inay contact the SHHA Director of New

-y A- l 3’ S
Dev e‘oome it, Andres Viemonte at 881-5357; Janey Brik, | 266 3 ? ?7

ol

~agie Dismiet Representaiive [Units 1

R

T 1T ar 0
15, 17) av 291

]

% LA ~O
~H10; or the SHEA office at 273.01

Insured License #28876 Bonded
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Sandia Heights Security Report

Security Tip: Park vehicles in garages if at all
possibie. Keep velicles that are parked outside locked
at all times. Unlocked vehicles are an open invitation
for theft and vandalism.

Do yourpartto preserve and maintain Sandia Heights
as a safe and secure place to live by subscribing to the
Sandia Heights Security Patrol. Call the Sandia Peak
Tram Co. (296-9585) for information on security
services and subscription rates.

Sandia Heights Security Patrol Calls
Jan.~-Jun., 1692

Type of Call #

AJBITNS Lo 271
MOTOTISt ASSISt ..o 96
Breaking & Entering (B&EY* ... 5
Attempted B&E* ... 6
Construction Site Burglary** ... 3
Suspicious Vehicle ................................. 71
Suspicious Person ... 27
Barking DOg......cooooooeeoniiii 20
Lost Pet ..o 22
Found Pet ..., 26
Snake ..o, 7
Family Dispute ... 1
Neighbor Dispute ..., i
Loud/Disruptive Party ................cocooooo.. 19
Motorcycle Nuisance ..o, 1
Fire Works Complaint ... 5
Vandalism (General) ..o, 38
Mailbox Vandalism .................................... 32
Speeding Vehicle ..., 11
Unusual Special Request ... 89
Salesman Problems ... 7
Phone Problems._ ........................l 4
Car Accident ... 17
FITe (oo, 19
Rescue ..o 14
Utility Co. ASSISt ... 39
Construction Sites ...............cocoooeiiieiien. 10
Vacant Houses (For Sale, etc.) .................. 25
Specials (Extra Patrol/Observation) .............. 39
Homeowners on Vacation .......................... 585
TOTAL CALLS ............. T 1,515

*Recorded by APD Crime Analysis Unit as ~*Burglary.™
**Recorded by APD Crime Analysis Unit as **Larceny.”™

Baha'u'ilah

Founder of the Baha'i Faith,
brought these
teachings in 1863:

The Oneness of the World of Humanity
The Foundation of all Religion is One
Equality between Men and Women
Independent Investigation of Truth

The Abolition of all Forms of Prejudice
Spiritual Solution of Economic Probiems

For more information call

293-1845

TRENDSETTER™ LEVEL 10 POLICY**

Annual Premium For First 10 years, Preferred Nonsmoker (1st Year, 2-10 years renewal premium)

$250,000 Policy $1,000,000 Policy

Issue Age 1st Year* Years 2-10 1st Year* Years 2-10
Male § 283 $ 308 $ 900 § 990
35 Female 258 280 810 890
Male 548 600 1,930 2,140
45 Female 448 490 1,540 1,700
Male 1,140 1,260 4,320 4,790
55 Female 880 970 3,290 3,650

Get affordable, level premium life insurance with Trendsetter Level 10.
One low rate guaranteed not to increase for ten full years. Quality
protection from Transamerica, one of the country’s insurance leaders.

* Premiums shown refiect o 10% reduction in first year buse premium rate when paid anmwally

= Includes policy fees. Rates are for preferved nonsmakers. Standard monsmaker, preferred and standard smoker
rates aisa available. Graded Premium Whale Life Palicy. Policy not available in all jurisdictions. Avoilable
through issue age 75. After 10 years, premiums increase annwally wntil age 75, ar the 15th anniversary, i later

SM

MARK NAPOLIN, CLU, ChFC
Sandia Heights Resident
18 Years Expsrience
Cail today:
821-7130

TRANSAMERICA
LIFE COMPANTES

Transamerica Occidents} Life Insurance Company

‘THE POWER OF THE PYRAMID IS WORKING FOR YOU®




Page 8

The Sandia Heights Homeowners Association will publish the 1992-93 Sandia Heights Directory in August. Sandia
Heights Directories are distributed only to SHHA members (free of charge) as a benefit of Association membership.

1 i T Ly, " i ."i
Directories can not be purchased nor are they available to non-SHHA member residents ot persons who do not reside 1
Sandia Heights.

The informatios: to be printed in the directory is shown on the mailing label of this issue of the ur{JT PI e ieke a
moment {0 look at your mailing label and verify that the information is correct. Any chang )
to SHHA, 14201 Encantado Rd. NE, Albuquerque, NM 87123, no later than August 17, 1

Asterisk Indicates You're An SHHA Member Home Phone Number

SMI
123 TRAMWAY LANE NE
IN

Directory Advertising

Advertising space in the directory is offered to help defray publishing and mailing costs, This is a great opportumity
ta place your company s name and services before some 1100 Sandia Heights residents for an entire year. Forinformation
on advertising sizes and rates, contact the SHHA office at 275-9112.
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s Edward D. Jones & Co.

Mambar New York Stock Exchenge, Inc. and Sacurities Investor Protection Corporation

Sandia Heights Resident

WARREN AKERSON
INVESTMENT REPRESENTATIVE FRANCINE COGEM

ASSOCIATE BROKER
9200 MONTGOMERY BLVD. NE

ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87111

Bus. (505) 292-865% HOME: {505) 298-8430

CREATIVE ENDEAVORS PROGRAMS

Workshops & talks on:
Art - Image - Creativity
2, Author of:
Discover & Develop

Your Personal Style
konLone Michele Benedict 438 Live Oak Loop NE
(505) 271-9701 Albuquerque NM 87122

ART CLASSES for Pre-teens/Teens/Adults

7o4 > (505) 296-3185
j%ﬁg A gf%&%{} {505) 286-5557
(505) 296-4567 ; ]
+FREE LANCE INTERIORS Sos Santangsio
» METALLIC LEAF PAINTINGS
= SILK DESIGNS
Ti245 1o 3
Judi Foster, Owner .
25 E. L e No. 10
28 Tuniper Hill Ct. NE, Albuquerque, NM 87122 207 duan o D e

Atbuguergue, New Mexico 87123 %2 3ng MasterCharge acceptad

Clovis Martin
Soecial Agent
- AN
ThePrudential

501 Amenca < Pras ME Sute 330 Camille R. Krinke
iCa s rx £
Abugueraoe N BTTI0 PIANO & FLUTE TEAGHER

Huguerque, NM 87110
Office: 505-881-1111 Fax: 505-883-9052 Professionally Certified in New Mexico
Member of MTNA « NMMTA - AMTA

Cali For Rates (505) 275-8857




Dealer for:
CHARLES FRACE

FLDORADO SQUARE #9
11200 Montgomery NE ¢ Albuquerque. NM 87111
{505) 298-669™

LEE GAILL 5 LEXLIS

THOMAS NUNNALLY
Sales Consultant

(505) 883-8800
Home: 275-1343  1-800-748-1951
6401 San Mateo NE ¢ Albuquerque, NM 87109

SHARON’S HOME CLEANING

Quality Cleaning With A Special Touch
Of Caring That You Can SEE and FEEL

Sandia Heights

aEaLioR®

o0

BILLYE GAMSEY

Realtor

The Vaughan Company

Realtors
SHARON McGAHEY References BUS. (505) 2064841
2657583 Gift Certificates Available 1804 JUAN TABO BLVD., NE. RES. (505) 298-2183
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 87112 V. PAGER 768-8208
Tom Wray

Groves/ Wray

§ A S S5S0O0CITATES

7801 Academy Blod NE  Albuquerque, NM 87109
P.O. Box 10417 Alameda, NM 87184 » 505/821-2551 505/823-1066 Fax

Specializing in Travel

Yvonne G. Campbell

Travel Consultant

SANDIA HEIGHTS RESIDENT

(505) 293-2686 1631 Eubank NE, Suite G

(505) 292-6809

CHEMICALS
EQUIPMENT
CLEANING

512 El Paraiso N.E.
Albuguerque, N. M. 87113

345-8576
/\N\

COMMERCIAL O RESIDENTIAL
A Division of Phosnix industries. Inc.
CARPET, UPHOLSTERY, DRAPERIES AND PET ODOR ELIMINATION

(505) 299-4260
SOUTHWEST

(505) 293-3695

FOUNTAINS & WATERFALLS TR R %//
4109 SHILOH DR NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87111 i : AL /

SCULPTURED WATER ART
INDOOR MINIATURE SOUTHWEST FOUNTAINS

ANASAZ{ & PUEBLO STYLES HE
THE SOOTHING SOUND OF RUNNING WATER ¥

Y
SELF CONTAINED — HUMIDIFIES %///

AND V7
OUTDOOR WATERFALLS/PONDS . //
AN INNOVATIVE NEW CONCEPT /
ENHANCE YOUR HOME, OFFICE, PATIO OR YARD
WITH FUNCTIONAL WATER ART
RENTALS AVAILABLE FOR YOUR BUSINESS 77/// //
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There’s Lunch Out There

Sc many comments turned up about
the Jackrabbit Hill column in the May
issue of The GRIT, Dafncuiaﬂy about
eating tumbleweed, that I thought I"d
pass along a few rr:-cxpe 10 vou. Be-
sides it’s a beautiful summer, and 'm
basking in the warm days which put
my brain in low gear.

Phyllis Hughes, author of the Pueblo
Indian Cookbook (Museum of New
Mexico Press), was at our Sandia
Heights Wildflower Club meeting last
year and passed on these bits of infor-

mation from her extensive store of

knowledge.

She says: ““Young leaves

and shoots gathered in early Spring of

plants such as Lambs Quarters,
DLfslane Dandelion, Cheeseweed,

se
Watercress

Amaranth, Mustards, and
peeled shoots of Cattail and Burdock
are used raw in salads.

““For cooking like spinach or to be

used, cooked, in many recines such as
hserules quiches and fritattas, check
i ‘buggy’ leaves or tough stems --
wash weil in cold salted water, drain
andcookinsmallamount of waterorin
steamer, forking over Several times for
10-20 minutes. The above listed plants
plus Pepoergrass, Fourwing Saltbush,
Tumbleweed and chop
Docks and burdocxfm also good used
this Way.

[

ed leaves of

THEVIEW FROM JACKRABEIT HILL

“BLANCHING: Many greens and
shoots, especially those with milky
juice (i.e., dandelion and broadleaved
Milkweed), Chicory and Beeweed,
Plantain need to be covered with boil-
ing water for one minute -- waterpoured
off -- repeat for another minute oruntii
taste of bitterness is gone. then cook
tor 16-20 minutes and serve as de-
ber my mother treat-
i way in Califor-

i s recipe for Tum-
b‘ieweedQuiche. “Cock2 cupsyoung
h weed plants for 5 min-
utes.  Chop, sm‘ead in prepared pie
met Add favo %ie cheese or bacon-
Bake till done.”
Sne adds: AI our Spring quelites,
whether cooked briefly or blanched
first, welcome a good dash of vinegar
or 1°mon juice with a garnish of

1bied bacon or shiced hard-boiled

recipes for tumbleweed, Tumi
Frittata:

1 cup tumbleweed sprouts
3 T. buiter or margarine

potatoes, sliced

onion, chopped

cggs

b W o~ O

{1
S
S
o
s}
[l
ia’
O
"Cv‘
)

Wash and sort tumbleweed sprouts,

iscarding roots and any $prouts which
have matared to the point of feeling
prickly. Chop and set aside. Mek
butter in a large skillet. Saute chopped
onion until limp. Add sliced potatoes
and chopped tumbleweed, layering
evenly over bottomn of skiliet. Tum
heat to low, cover skillet , and sa
potatoes until almost soft, stirring and
turning occasionally. Beat egps and
add water, sait, and pepper to taste.
Pour over vegetables and continue
cooking on low, shaking pan occasion-

ally and lifting vegetables withaspatula
S0 evcc n run underneath. Cook until

Sandia Heights
Wildflower

home of Jean and Bill He

>0
(=%
=

e

U‘)

43 Live Oak Lp.

to bring one of the

T

ev Grady at 275-0798.

o

R

rospective members ara
fiin for a
i Wednesday, September 16

Bring a casserole, salad, or dessert and $5 annual d
payment. Truly adverturesome chefs are urged \dar ed?) v
‘weed”’ recipes in Jean Heflin's lastest b
Jackrabbit Hill column (see above). iy

invit
3 1

potiuck supper
at 6 p.m.

s

or more mrol*nati n on club activities call
T
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Great Western Financial
Announces

A Loan Program

that gives you access to
1 “100%” of your Home Equity
: S for any purpose

Competitive Interast Rales - Affordable Payments
Tax Benefils = 100% of interest paid,
tax deductible in most cases

Call:
Edd Bush or Carole Spiess

(505) 291-1342

=

5o
Great Westerm
Financial Services, Inc.

One Executiva Centar
8500 Menaul Bivd. N.E. - Suite A14S
Albuguarque, New Moxico 87112

1992-63 SHHA Board of Directors

Louis Mande
202-1697

Jon Cashwell
2735-0708

Lisa Stewart
296-9730

Ann Marie Cale
293-1949

Barbara Bensonhaver
298-5770

Janey Brink
291-8910

Bob Chenhajl
828-0918

Judy Christopher
293-7232

Mary Colten
294-5510

Sue Jourdan
293-1722

Christie Kawal
298-9043

Norman Mayer
296-9797

Jim Nachbar
292-6277
Robin Otten
298-7244

Toni Seidel
298-1791

Bill Stabler
298-8525

Dick Stumph
No Phione # Yet

Andres Viamonte
298-8418

Ed Whitten
296-1884

Tom Wray
298-6391

Anne Yegge
294-2107

President

Vice President
Architectural Review

Secretary
Community Services

Treasurer

Deer District
Community Services

Recycling/Eagle District
Architectural Review

Architectural Review
Juniper District Rep.

Sandia District Rep

Tramway Improvement

Parks & Recreation
Yucca District Rep.

Recycling
New Development

Government Liaison
Quail District Rep.

Covenant Support

Government Liaison
Legal Advisor

Architectural Review
Covenant Support

Architectural Review
Roadrunner District

Communications

New Development
Cedar District

Parks & Recreation
Live Oak District Rep.
Government Liaison
Pinon District Rep.

Government Liaison
New Developnment




Home

The 1992 Sandia Heights Home-
owners Associatioii Holiday Craft
Bazaar will take place on Sunday,
October 18 between 11 a.m. and4 p.m.
at one of Roger Smith’s model homes
Jjust off Tramway Blvd. in Sandia
Heights. Watch for signs and flyers
announcing the specific address.

Formerly held at the District #5 Fire
Station on Paseo del Norte, the Holi-
day Bazaar had to be moved due to
concerns by the County’s Risk Man-
agement Department regarding liabil-
1ty.

The first organizational meeting for
the 1992 SHHA Holiday Craft Bazaar
is scheduled for Wednesday, Septem-
ber 2 at 7 p.m. at the home of Lucy
Russell, 618 Cedar Hill Rd. Artists
and crafters in all areas of work are

urged to participate in this event. Par- N

ticipants must be residents of either
Sandia Heights or North Albuquerque
Acres and may sell only personally
handcrafted items.

Forthe first time this year, the bazaar
also will sell homebaked goods such as
cakes pies, breads, preserves, etc.

Artists, crafters, or bakers interesied
in selling their work and persons will-
ing to donate some time to making
posters or serving as hosts/hostesses
and cashiers should contact Bazaar
Chair Lucy Russell at 294-3583 or
SHHA Community Services Director
Barbara Bensonhaver at 298-5770.

Do you have a quality Sandia Heights
lot that you would sell for cash?

We have out-of-state customers for
custom homes and need several lots.

CALL PETE OR HERSHEL - BRUSHWOOD HOMES, INC.

BRUSHWOOD HOMES
881-6812

OLIVIA PINION POWELL
ARTIST/INSTRUCTOR
298 - 0339

CLASSES FORMING NOW

PRIVATE OR GROUP LESSONS
AVAILABLE

SANDIA HEIGHTS RESIDENT

Protect our children.

Please drive carefully and obey
the neighborhood stop signs.
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Tony Bartolotta
Broker/Manager, VP
REMAX Freedom REALTORS®  worry about.

Office: (505) 275-0044 After all, in any move, the most delicate item is
Celiular:  (505) 263-2452 your family.

elocating?

Make the right move and call Tony Bartolotta
today. RE/MAX associates get the job done.

Combine the FREEDOM and ABILITY to profes-
sionally market your home locally, with the strength
of the most effective relocation system in the indus-
try today.

The average RE/MAX associate has ten years
experience and closes three times as many transac-
tions as the average agent. When you choose RE/
MAX, you choose the best...and one less thing to

Full-time, professional attention is essential to successful portfolio management—especiatly in today’s volatile markets. That's exactly what you get

with our Choice Advisors™ portfolio management
service.

Well start by helping you define precise invest-
ment objectives. Then we'll assemble 2 focused
portfolio ($50,000 minimum required} to meet
your objectives.

And we'll continually menitor your portfolio's
performance and report to you on a regular basis.

Make your money work harder and smarter.
Call or write for a free personal portfolio manage-
ment proposal teday.

Member SIPC © 1592 Shearson Lehman Brothers

rCall Vince Yegge at 265-5561 |

| TO FIND OUT MORE ABOUT CHOICE ADVISORS® |
Or write: Shearson Lehman Brothers 1720 Louisiana Blvd. NE, Suite 400, Albug,, NM 87116 !

s SHEARSON
|
|
§

|
- LEHMAN|
o w = BROTHERS

BUS. PHONE HOME PHONE
; [ PLEASE GHECK [F YOU ARE A SHEARSON LEHMAN BROTHERS CLIENT

LBRﬁu‘\JCH LOCATION NAME OF FINANCIAL CONSULTANT
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Non—Commercial Advertising

Ads in this section are published free and are accepted only from nembers of the Sandia Heighrs Homeoswners Associarion. Non-commercial ads
. are limited 1o Services ibabysitiing. house/per sitting. vard carer: For Sale (secondhand howsehold itemsy; Lost:Found; and Wanted. Ads in other
categories are accepted ai the discretion of the newsletter stafl. Service ads will run throughout the calendar year unless cancelled by the advertiser.
All other ads must be reneved each issue. Call 275-9112 10 renew vour ad.

Services

AAA BABY SITTER. house sitter. pet sitter.
Please call Michelle Munson at 299-1400. Expe-
rienced. references.

ALL ARGUND GOOD QUALITY WORK. 1do
all sorts of odd jobs such as baby sitting. yard
work. pet care. etc. Call Marcus Aaron (age 13)
at 298-3843.

ANDREW’S VACATION SERVICE. Andrew
will care for pets. plants. houses. etc. so you can
enjoy your holiday. Reliable teenager will work
in Sandia Heights South. Please call Andrew
Harper 294-2814.

BABY SIT, HOUSE SIT, CLEAN HOUSE. Fif-
teen year old can drive occasionally to baby sit.
Call Lindsay Worth at 298-1635.

BABY SITTER for children. pets. or plants. Ex-
perienced. responsible with references. Please
call Elisabeth (Izzy) Brown at 299-5560.

BABY SITTER. Experienced fourteen year old

who loves children. Call Laura Christopher at
293-7232.

BABY SITTER, PET LOVER, HOUSE SITTER.
Responsible 13 year old is able to baby sit your
child. Do you need your pets walked and /or fed
each day oryour lawn mowed? Call on Jeff Fisher
ar294-0204. lalso will take care of your house and
yard while your away.

CARING AND EXPERIENCED BABY SITTER.
Fam responsible and caring and have references.
Took Red Crossbabysittingcourse. Call Meredith
Goodman (age 14) at 294-8222,

EXPERIENCED AND RELIABLE BABY SIT-
TER and house sitter when you are out of town.
1 do plants. animals. walk dogs. and other jobs.
and I'm experienced with babies. Call Karen
Truesdeli (age 15) at 293-5451.

EXPERIENCED BABY SITTERS. plant water-
ers. etc. Tamara Eyer. age 17. and Jamie Eyer.
age 15. Call 298-4288.

EXPERIENCED BABY SITTER. Enjoys infants
and young children. If you're looking for a fun
baby sifter that your children will ask for again
and again. call Shanna McGee (age 13) at 299-
0661. References available.

GOING OUT OF TOWN and need a house
sitter? Someone to pull your weeds? Mow your
lawn? Take care of your dogs? Cali Richard
Truesdell, age 13. at 293-3451 (reliable and car-
ing).

HOT TUB AND SWIMMING POOL MAINTE-
NANCE. Call Ben Wright (age 15) at 298-3361.
Quality work based on 4 years at-home experience.
Available for yard work. house sitting. plant and
animal care. and baby sitting. References provided
on request.

PET AND CHILD LOVER will take care of your
pets and kids. I will walk and wash or feed and
water your furry. feathered. and finned friends.
Orbabysit. Lhave lots of experience in bothand
have taken the Red Cross baby sitting course.
Call Jennifer Atkins (age 14) at 292-0621.

HOUSE SITTER. Responsible 14 year old will
care for house. pets. plants. and yard. Will walk
friendly dogs and play with pets while house sitting.
Call 298-8451.

HOUSE SITTER. Responsible UNM student will
take care of your home. children. pets, plants. etc.
Sandia Heights house sitting references available.
Christel Foster 296-4567.

HOUSE SITTING. College student. resident of
Sandia Heights. Reliable. references. Call Ann
Piasecki at 296-1342.

HOUSE CARE SERVICE including house plant
watering: outside watering: mail and newspaper:
feeding cats. dogs. and fish {nosnakes). The prices
vary depending on scrvices. Experienced. Call
Todd Randal! at 298-2695.

QUALITY KID CARE by caring kids. We don't
just baby sit. we entertain and help out. Just call
Jamie at 299-8803. Jennifer at 293-1409. Heidi
at 292-0936. Stacy at 293-4901.

RELIABLE, RESPONSIBLE BABY SITTER.
Experienced with babies. Call Mary Richardson
at 298-3770.

Z777 TERRIFIC TEENAGER available for
baby sitting. Call Naomi Havlen (age 15) at 293-
9253.

Wanted

BRIDE TO BE? Newparent? New citizen? Just
moved? Havinga 25th or S0th wedding anniver-
sary? Welcome Wagon hasa basket full of useful
gifts for you. Call Karrie at 275-3360.

LIGHT HAULING AND CLEANING of garage/
storage areas. Call John at 296-1342.

NEED A BABY SITTER? You'll find a very good
one at 298-2695. Her name is Jill Randall. and she
loves kids of all ages. She is 12 years old and has
experience.

NEED AN EXPERIENCED BABY SITTER? Cail
Jennifer Kosse (age 15) ar 293-5096. Will water
plants. take care of dogs. take in mail. etc. Have
worked as councilor-in-training at the YMCA.

SOUTHWESTERN STYLE HOME with South-
western style furnishings for feature article in
national publication.” Home will be profession-
ally photographed. Call Southwest Sampler
Magazine in Chicago (708) 377-8000 Ex 276 and
ask for Kristen Browning. Editor.

USED PACKING MATERIALS. Home-based
Sandia Heights” mail order company witl pick up
and recycle your cardboard boxes and left over
shipping materials such as foam and “peanuts’™.
Call 299-8485 and ask for Mary-Jo or Marilyn.

Join Us For Bridge!

Ladies Daytime Bridge
3rd Monday
4th Wednesday
2nd Thursday
2nd Friday

SANDIA HEIGHTS BRIDGE CLUB

Couples Evening Bridge
1st Saturday
2nd Saturday
4th Saturday
1st Monday
3rd Wednesday

There are new groups forming each week. If you would like to play in any group
ot join a new group. call Sara Warford at 293-4367 or June Prince at 275-9824.




SYNTHETIC STUCCO
Guaranteed Not To Crack
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ATTENTION HOME OWNERS:
DO YOU HAVE THESE COMMON

STUCCO PROBLEMS?

-+ WALLS THAT ARE CRACKED, CHIPPED OR CRUMBLING
- COLORS THAT ARE UNEVEN, BLOTCHY AND FADED
« PARAPETS THAT ARE CRACKED AND DETERIORATED
« EFFLORESENCE OR ‘LIME BLOOM’ STAINS

ALL OF THESE PROBLEMS CAN BE OVERCOME WITH

STO

THE TECHNOLOGY THAT ARCHITECTS USE FOR

COMMERCIAL STUCCO CONSTRUCTION

STO IS THE WORLDS LARGEST AND OLDEST MANUFACTURER OF POLYMER BASED SYNTHETIC STUCCO PRODUCTS
WITH OVER 40 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN EUROPE AND THE UNITED STATES.

STO FOR THE SOUTHWEST

STO IS A STUCCO RESTORATION
SYSTEM THAT FEATURES SPECIAL-
IZED REPAIR MATERIALS, WATER-
PROOFERS AND ELASTOMERIC
ACRYLIC FINISHES, TO OVERCOME
STUCCO PROBLEMS AND PROVIDE

ENHANCED VALUE TO YOUR
HOME.

STO ELASTOMERIC FINISH

: STO PRIMER

STO FLEXYL
FIBERGLASS MESH

ORIGINAL STUCCO

STO OFFERS THE ONLY PARAPET
TREATMENT THAT IS WARRANTED
TO COMPLETELY WATERPROOF
THE BASE-COAT STUCCO THAT IS
BELOW THE FINISH MATERIAL!
THIS APPLICATION MAY BE POSSI-
BLE WITHOUT REQUIRING COM-
PLETE REFINISHING AND CAN PRE-
VENT ADDITIONAL PROBLEMS )
EXPENSE IN THE STUCCO /7 )
ROOF SYSTEMS. -

CONVENTIONAL STUCCO INA CLI  TE LIKE NEW MEXICO'S WILL TYPICALLY BEGIN TO
DETERIORATE WITHIN -5 YEARS AND NEED TO BE COMPLETELY
REFINISHED IN APPROXIMATELY 10-15 YEARS.

WHY REPAIR YOUR HOME WITH THE SAME MATERIAL
THAT WILL JUST DETERIORATE AGAIN?

FOR MORE INFORMATION ABOUT STO FOR THE SOUTHWEST, AND ESPECIALLY THE STO WATERPROOF PARA-
PET TREATMENT, CALL THE FOLLOWING CERTIFIED STO APPLICATOR:

DIVERSIFIED INTERIORS - 344-4345

A LICENSED, INSURED NEW MEXICO CONTRACTOR
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1991-1992 ANNUAL REPORT

LEGAL ISSUES

Louis Mande, '91-'92 Director and Legal Advisor

The past 12 months have been busy
ones for the Legal Committee. On the
positive side, the Committee assisted in
drafting what we consider to be a model
set of covenants for two new subdivisions
(Units 8C and 23) that are slated for
development within the Sandia Heights
Master Plan area. In addition to
strengthening the restrictions, the cove-
nants for these new units provide for
mandatory membership in the Associa-
tion which we believe will aid in‘covenant
support in the newly developed areas.

The aggressive covenant enforcement
procedures which we instituted last year
continued and were relatively successful.
Over the past 12 months, 15 long term
covenant violations were turned over to
the SHHA attorney for action. Securing
community volunteers to identify and
verify covenant violations has been the
primary obstacle to effective covenant
enforcement. We are hopeful that in the
coming year the Association will be able
to allocate increased resources to cove-
nant inspections and support and put
more of its energy into correcting and
preventing covenant problems.

Unfortunately, during this fiscal year
the Association incurred significant legal
expenses as a result of being named as a
defeiadant in two lawsuits. Both of these
lawsuits were the result of actions taken
by the SHHA Architectural Review
Committee in approving house plans,
one for new home construction and an-
other for an addition. In the first lawsuit
the Court determined that the Commit-
tee had properly approved the plans. In
the second case the Court, after five days
of trial, determined that the Association
should be dismissed from the lawsuit.
Even though we receive a considerable
discount on our legal fees, defending

lawsuits is unavoidably expensive. In
addition to the attorney’s fees incurred,
involvement in litigation took up a great
deal of time for several Board members
and the SHHA Exccutive Assistant.

The Association and, more frequently,
the Architectural Review Committee
receive requests, and even demands, to
disapprove or file lawsuits to stop con-
struction of new homes and additions
which residents say interfere with their
views or which homeowners believe are
simply not an appropriate architectural
style for Sandia Heights. As density
increases in Sandia Heights, the likeli-
hood also increases that new construc-
tion may intrude on the views from exist-
ing homes., The Architectural Review
Committee maynot improperlyinterfere
with people’s rights to develop their
property, and it cannot legally use the
covenant language “in harmony with the
general surroundings” to deny people
the right to build if their plans comply
with the basic guidelines and restrictions
set forth in the covenants. There are
developments outside of Sandia Heights
with covenant restrictions that require
pueblo or territorial style homes. How-
ever each of the 32 units in Sandia
Heights has a separate and unique set of
covenants, and none directly address
architectural style.

Inthe pastvear as in previous years, the
Association received and attempted to
resolve many reports of covenant viola-
tions. In addition, the Covenant Support,
Architectural Review, and Legal Com-
mittees also received numerous com-
plaints and requests for assistance for
problems and concerns which were not
actually covenant violations. Although
the Association frequently provides
mediation services for neighbors who

believe they have covenant problems, the
Association has no jurisdiction to take
care of non-covenant related disputes
such as pet problems or trespassing.
Problems of this nature should be re-
ported to the appropriate government
agency such as County Animal Control or
the County Sheriff.

The SHHA’s level of financial and legal
involvement in the area of architectural
review and covenant enforcement is
somewhat unique among neighborhood
associations, especially associations with
voluntary membership. New residents
frequently ask how the Association be-
came involved in both of these areas. A
number of years ago, the Association’
entered into a contractual agreement
with the Sandia Peak Tram Co. to per-.
form a variety of community services
including enforcement of the covenants
related to habitation of a residence, such
as restrictions on boats, RVs/campers,
unused vehicles, etc. While the Associa-
tion has no similar contract requiring that
it provide architectural review services,
an SHHA Architectural Review Com-
mittee was formed in July, 1988 under the
auspices of the Homeowner’s Associa-
tion to accept the transference of archi-
tectural review responsibility from the
Sandia Peak Tram Co. for 24 of the 32
subdivisions within Sandia Heights.

Due to increasing density and other
factors, we anticipate a rise in the prob-
lems and expenses associated with archi-
tectural review. As a result, the SHHA
Board of Dircctors recently voted to re-
evaluate its current level of activity in
respect to architectural review. If the
SHHA can reduce the funds and time
expended to defend lawsuits, these re-
sources can be put to more productive
uses for the community.

- Sundia feights Homeownezs aroeiation
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FINANCIAL REPORT
Ann Marie Cale, '91-'92 SHHA Treasurer

Several noteworthy changes took place during this fiscal year in cost controls and reporting. Implementation began for
budgeting by “cost centers”. A cost center is a committee or activity that is a separate function or service of the Sandia Heights

Homeowners Association. The implementation process was time consuming, since there was no historical reporting by cost
centers available from previous years.

The monthly and annual Treasurer’s Reports were enhanced to show cash receipts and disbursements within each cost center
compared to the annual budget prepared by the Board at the beginning of the 1991-92 fiscal year. This new reporting not only

enabled the SHHA Board of Directors to know where the Association stood financially but also to monitor each committee’s
ACTUAL results against their annual BUDGET.

The new reporting also has made the Board more aware of the net costs of each activity to the SHHA. For example, most
Directors were aware that Sandia Heights Park cost the Association a great deal of money, but few realized that the park took
such a large percentage of the net members’ dues to maintain! This was an eye opener that prompted the recent park survey.

Using the budgets and new reporting methods, the Association’s Board now can focus on allocating its limited resources to the
activities that best serve the mission of the SHHA.

FINANCIAL SUMMARY*
Cash at Beginning of Period (7/1/91) ‘ $14,203
Income/Expenses (7/1/91-6/30/92)
Total Income $63,015
Total Expenses $63.560
Net for Period (7/91-6/92) $ (545)
Cash at End of Period (6/30/92) $13,658

* SHHA members who would like to receive a copy of the complete Treasurer's Report for the
1991-92 fiscal year, including a detailed breakdown of receipts and disbursements for each cost

center along with actual and budget figures. may call the SHHA office (275-9112). A copy will
be mailed to you free of charge.

DISTRIBUTION OF EXPENSES AND INCOME SOURCES

OTHER'  rEcvcLNG
COMMUNITY SERVICES .
P ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW
THE GRIT RESIDENTS DIRECTORY
THE GRIT
RESIDENTS DIRECTORY COMMUNITY SERVICES
. ’ glri'\ﬁy
COVENANT SUPPORT\| MEMBERS' DUES PARKS & REC
© =JMEMBERS' DUES*™
ARHITECTURAL REVIEV\; | S
H 7
DMINISTRATIVE
OTHER*
EXPENSES INCOME

* Other Expenses: Government Liaison, New Development. Tramway Improvement Committees, District Representation Program.
Other Income: Interest

¥+ Fees paid to the Sandia Peak Tram Co. for dues billing services.
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GOVERNMENT LIAISON COMMITTEE
Rod Stewart, '91-'92 SHHA Vice President and Committee Co-Chair

etween local side effects of Tramway
Blvd. widening and New Development
issues, the Government Liaison Commit-
tee activities have been very demanding.
Fortunately, most issues occurred in se-
ries and not all at once.

‘We were able to successfully intercede
with the County to secure some elevation
redesign and modified construction on
the leg of Tramway Blvd. from San Ra-
fael to the flood control channel. This
initiative also produced significant im-
provements in the design and construc-
tion of drainage from Tramway Blvd.
which was flooding home sites in Sandia
Heights’ Units 24 and 25 west of the new
highway construction.

When the new U.S. Forest Service
Trail #365 at the end of Cedar Hill Rd.
raised questions and concerns from adja-
cent residents about potential problems
with public parking along the narrow’91-
"92 streets, we were able to persuade the
County to install signage to forbid park-
ing and protect the rights and safety of
residents in the area.

Tramway Blvd. construction at the
head of Simms Park Road access into the
Elena Gallegos Picnic Area posed a
temporary threat to the security and
safety of residents in SHHA’s Eagle

Norm Mayer, Committee Co-Chair

District, as the traffic to the picnic area
was rerouted along San Rafael, Mari-
gold, and Eagle Ridge Rd. Bernalillo
County authorities responded positively
toourrequests for added Sheriff’s patrols
and additional signage to help insure
safety.

Once construction was complete the
County ruled, for reasons of emergency
vehicle and APS school bus access, not to
restorethe gate whichhad formerlystood
at the entrance to Simms Park Rd. and to
keep Eagle Ridge Ln. open to Simms
Park Rd. The County’s position was
fortified by the conditional character of
subdivision approval for Unit 15 which
required dual access into this unit since
Marigold Dr. was deemed unsuitable as
an all weather access road.

SHHA Director and Eagle District
Representative Janey Brink took the
leadership role in clarifying the history
and also the jurisdictional and safety is-
sues surrounding opening/closure of
Eagle Ridge Ln. for the benefit of the
SHHA Board and her constituents. Unit
15 resident Bob Owens also spent much
time and effort to insure that the interests
and concerns of the residents in his sub-
division. were communicated to the
County and to the Association’s Board of

Directors.

The Government Liaison Committee
and SHHA staff recently undertook the
task of determining the possible ramifi-
cations to the Sandia Heights community
of the proposed Groundwater Protection
Policy and Action Plan (GPPAP) and
then keeping the Association’s members
informed about those ramifications
through The GRIT newsletter. We fore-
see that this will be an ongoing project of
the Committee as the GPPAP comes
before the County Commission for ap-
proval and as ordinances are developed
to implement the plan.

A recent meeting on the proposed
changes to the Bernalillo County Zoning
Ordinance produced some very positive
results, thanks to the assistance of County
Commissioner Patricia Cassidy. Frank
Sandoval with the Bernalillo County
Zoning office announced plans at the
meeting to enact an ordinance requiring
notification of affected neighborhood
associations for any zone change re-
quests and also special use and condi-
tional use permits. This will allow the
SHHA to better keep abreast of any new.
development that may affect our commu-
nity.

Changes on the SHHA Board during
the 1991-92 year created a vacancy in the
New Development Chair. Fortunately
other members of the SHHA Board of
Directors, along with several concerned
Sandia Heights residents, stepped in to
meet the community’s needs in the New
Development area.

Legal Advisor Lou Mande and Gov-
ernment Liaison Chair Rod Stewart
played key roles in representing the
Association’s interests for Don Morgan’s
proposed new subdivision (Unit 8C) at
the northeast corner of Tramway Blvd.
and San Bernadino. Coordination and
communication among the residents in
subdivisions adjacent to the proposed
new development were ably managed by
Marty Hill with assistance from Olivia
Powell.

NEW DEVELOPMENT

Neighborhood and Association con-
cerns centered around the size of the lots
adjacent to existing development and the
proposed height of the homes. A com-
promise was reached on these issues, and
the SHHA and concerned residents are
working closely with Don Morgan during
the ongoing subdivision approval proc-
ess.

RodStewart recently served as spokes-
man for the Association in supporting a
requested variance from the County on
the requirement for sidewalks in Unit 23,
a soon-to-be-developed subdivision at
the northwest corner of San Rafael and
Tramway Blvd. The County Planning
Commission responded positively to the
SHHA’s request to keep Sandia Heights’
natural, more provincial look and ap-
proved the variance.

Keeping abreast of the proposed new
High Desert development also has been
a goal in the area of New Development.
The proposed development comprises
some 1,000 acres between Sandia
Heights and Glenwood Hills.

To date, the developers have commit-
ted to platting estate size lots (minimum
size of 1/2 acre) on the boundary adja-
cent to Sandia Heights along with natural
landscaping and minimal street lighting
throughout the entire development to
minimize light pollution.

High Desert has requested City an-
nexation which brings the City immedi-
ately adjacent to the Sandia Heights
community. Prospects for annexation of
Sandia Heights due to this development
will be analyzed by the Board during the

coming year.
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TRAMWAY IMPROVEMENT PROJECT

Mary Colton, '91-'92 Director and Committee Chair

To fulfill my responsibility as Tramway
Improvement Chair on the SHHA Board
of Directors, I also serve as Chair of the
Tramway Landscape Task Force. The
task force, appointed by Commissioner
Cassidy, represents North Albuquerque
Acres, Glenwood Hills, Glenwood
Pointe, and Sandia Heights. Our goal is
to see that the widened Tramway Blvd.
roadsides are planted with low-water-use
plants compatible with our area. The
landscape design calls for a variety of
small trees, shrubs, flowers, and grasses
placed to provide erosion control, focal
- points near intersections, and attractive
ground cover.

Although the Tramway construction
budget includes provision for landscape
design, no money is provided for actual
landscaping other than mandatory seed-
ing with grasses. We are seeking the
needed funds. The project is hampered
because of overlapping political jurisdic-
tions: Bernalillo County is the lead
agency, half the length of the present
project is within the city limits, and the
state will assume control of the roadway
when it is complete.

In the last two years, the task force has
laid considerable groundwork. We have
worked with the landscape designer and
the county project engineer; we have met
with Commissioner Cassidy, directors of
the Soil Conservation Service, staff from
State Forestry, staff of Albuquerque’s
Urban Enhancement program, and oth-
ers. We considered, but for various rea-
sons, were unable to submit funding
proposals for erosion control, Albuquer-
que Urban Enhancement, and Smalil
Business tree planting programs. One
major remaining problem is that Al-

buquerque refuses to accept any new
landscaping efforts that do not include
several years of prepaid maintenance;
Pat Cassidy and task force members have
had conversations about alternatives
with Councilor Deborah Lattimore.

In November 1991, we applied for
$50,000 form the NM Forestry and Re-
sources Conservation Division. We
understand that our proposal was in the
running until late in the selection process
but lost to a city project for planting
cottonwoods in the Bosque. New funds
for that program will be unavailable in
1992, since the bill did not get through the
Legislature. As task force Chair, I am
also a member of the NM Urban Forest
Council which is presently developing a
list of priorities it wishes to see funded.
The task force is working to be high on
that list.

The task force was asked in December
to review landscape plans for the exten-
sion of Tramway development north of
Paseo del Norte. We felt those concepts
attractive and compatible, and after
making a few suggestions, agreed with
them.

While we have not yet acquired any
landscaping, we have kept the issue ac-
tive. This year the county has agreed in
principle to assume maintenance for any
landscaping, has continued to provide for
the development of landscaping/archi-
tectural plans, and will seek additional
unallocated federal highway funds as
they become available, We will need
major funding for grading, the necessary
irrigation systems to get plants estab-
lished, and for planting. Once those are
secured, we still expect to ask residents of
our areas to “buy a plant for Tramway.”

Sandia Heights Homeowners Association
Board of directors Meetings
2nd Wednesday of Every Month -- 7:00 p.m.

Paseo del Norte Fire Station

Everyone Welcome!

1991-92 SHHA
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Sandia Heights owes a debt of gratitude
to the following members of the commu-
nity and thé Association who donated so
many hours to the work of preserving and

improving our neighborhocod.
Bill Stabler President
Rod Stewart Vice President

Lisa Stewart

Ann Marie Cale,

Government Liaison

Secretary
Community Services

Treasurer

John Beeder Deer District Rep.
" Referral Program

Janey Brink Recycling
Architectural Review

Eagle District Rep.

Jon Cashwell Architectural Review
Bob Chenhall Architectural Review
Sandia District Rep.

Mary Colton Tramway Improvement
Rab Freeman Architectural Review
Bill Heflin Recycling
Lewis Laine Covenant Support
Hawk District Rep.

Norman Mayer Government Liaison
Quail District Rep.

Robin Otten Juniper District Rep.
Bob Turner Pinon District Rep.

Andres Viamonte

Architectural Review
Cedar District Rep.

Sara Warford Covenant Support
Ed Whitten Parks & Recreation

Live Oak District Rep.
Tom Wray Yucca District Rep.

James Writtenberry

Anne Yegge

Bear District Rep.

Roadrunner District Rep.
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ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW
Jon Cashwell, '91-92 Director & Committee Chair
Janey Brink, '91-'92 Director
Bob Chenhall, '91-'92 Director
Rab Freeman, '91-'92 Past Director & Past Committee Chair
Andres Viamonte, '91-'92 Director & Past Committee Chair

Lower interest rates brought on a del-
uge of architectural submittals for new
home construction, home additions/
renovations, and smaller home improve-
ment projects such as walls/fences,
decks, swimming pools, etc.

During 1991-92 the Commitiee re-
viewed and approved plans for 25 new
homes and 13 additions. This was more
than double the number of homes and
additions reviewed during 1990-91. In-
creased submittals required many late
nights and weekends of review work on
the part of the Committee’s volunteers.

The SHHA Board was contacted by
the Sandia Peak Tram Co.in March, 1992
regarding the proposed transference of
architectural review responsibilities for
Unit 20 from the Tram Co. to the SHHA.
This would bring the total number of
subdivisions under the control of the
SHHA Committee to 25. Seven subdivi-

sions would still remain under the pur-
view of the Tram Co. Architectural
Control Committee. In consideration of
the increased problems and expenses
associated with the architectural review
function, the SHHA Board voted to re-
quire mandatory Association member-
ship as a pre-requisite to taking on archi-
tectural review responsibilities for any
additional subdivisions in the Sandia
Heights Master Plan area. A joint effort
on the part of the SHHA staff and resi-
dents in Unit 20 to amend the Unit 20
covenants and provide for mandatory
membership is ongoing, with transfer-
ence of the architectural review responsi-
bilities for this subdivision still pending.

Many of the problems and issues faced
by the Architectural Review Committee
during the past 12 months are covered by
Legal Advisor Lou Mande in the Legal
Issues section of this Annual Report.

RECYCLING

Bill Heflin, '91-'92 Director and Committee Co-Chair
Janey Brink, '91-'92 Director and Committee Co-Chair

Recycling has become a part of the
lives of Sandia Heights’ residents. The
SHHA Recycling Program earned $999
fromrecyclables during the 1991-92fiscal
year. The funds are being held in reserve
for donation to a worthy community
improvement project, with some consid-
eration being given to the Tramway
Landscaping Project.

Hours of collection were reduced to
between 9 a.m. and 11 a.m. on the fourth
Saturday of every month, because the
private company that receives the mate-
rial from the City of Albuquerque trucks
decided to close at 1 p.m. on Saturdays.
Our collection hours were reduced to
give the trucks time to unload. In spite of
the reduced hours, collections have re-
mained strong. We were disappointed to
learn that the City could no longer take
brown, green, ot clear glass, because the
private company would no longer take

glass. Steel/tin cans were no longer
accepted for the same reason.

Janey Brink is taking over as Chair of
the Recycling Committee, since Bill
Heflin completed his 3-year term on the
SHHA Board. Recycling volunteers are
always needed to help keep up the good
work. While not everyone can work each
Recycling Saturday, the following people
deserve recognition for regular work:
Marilyn Christenson, J.D. Eiland, Gina
Waller, Kip Nicely, Pete Alexander,
Natalie Johnson, Norm Mayer, Beverly
Grady, Bill Stabler, Billye Gamsby,
Marguerite Cackley, Louis Milyko, Mi-
chael Carlson, Victoria Burch, George
Mombell, Bonnie Wilder, Claude Sel-
lars, Arnold Ronnebeck, Lynda Burch,
Joycelyn Wallace, Joan Wilkes, Marty
Hill, Pat Johnson, Suzanne Leurs, Jenny
Vanetsky, James Grossman, Lucy Grin-
ley (Girl Scouts), Sam Besonhaver,
Karen Kvam. '

COMMUNITY SERVICES
Lisa Stewart, '91-'92 SHHA Secretary
and Committee Chair

The work of the Community Services
Committee centers around programs to
welcome and acclimate new residents to
the Sandia Heights community and pro-
mote community spirit.

The monthly SHHA Community Cof-
fees during 1991-92 were organized by
Beth Stoll. Thanks to the efforts of Beth
and the SHHA members who hosted
coffees in their homes, both new and
“old” residents of the community were
afforded a regular opportunity to get
together and get acquainted.

The Association’s welcome letters and
comprehensive new residents’ packets,
touted by many new residents as one of
our most useful services, were prepared
and mailed by the SHHA staffto 196 new
residents in the Sandia Heights commu-
nity during the past 12 months.

The annual Holiday Bazaar for 1991,
sponsored by the SHHA to benefit neigh-
borhood artists and our District 5 County
Volunteer Fire Department, had to be
canceled due to new County rules gov-
erning use of County Fire Stations for
fund raising activities. Bazaar Chair Lucy
Russell and members of the planning
committee have found a new location for
the 1992 Bazaar at a Roger Smith model
home off Tramway Blvd.

The Homeowners Referral Program,
under the administration of Director
John Beeder and the SHHA Executive
Assistant, continued to be one of our
most popular member services. New
referrals from SHHA members on con-
tractors/service providers are submitted
on a regular basis, keeping the referral
file up-to-date and providing an excellent

source of information for our members. .

An average of 10 calls per week are
received to access information contained
in the file.

The Sandia Heights’“Viva La Diferen-
cia” t-shirts are still a favorite among
residents and can be purchased anytime
from the SHHA office or annually at the
Spring Fling picnic and the Holiday Craft
Bazaar. ’



